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MEMORIES OF SACRIFICE SET IN STONE 
 
PALMER ð Both individual and global sacrifice were 
honored in a ceremony commemorating the tragic 
events of Sept. 11, 2001 in Palmer. 
 
While the town of Palmer did not hold its traditional 
Sept. 11 ceremony as it has for several years, attention 
was turned to the site of the former Merrill L. Simonds 
American Legion Post 130, 1010 Thorndike St., Palmer 
now Fire Service Group. Here, a veteran and longtime 
advocate of veterans, the late Peter E. Pappas, was hon-
ored with a memorial brick on the ñWalk of Honorò along 
with other veterans, and roses were presented for some 
of those who have lost their lives in service to their 
country, as well. 
 
The ceremony was held on Tuesday, Sept. 11 at 6:30 
p.m. 
 
ñIt was important for us to have the ceremony on this 
day, not just because of Sept. 11, 2001, but the name-
sake of our post, Merrill L. Simonds, was killed on Sept. 
11, 1918, toward the end of the First World War,ò said 
Post Commander Sally Nay.  
 
Pappas, a veteran of World War II and former veterans 
agent in Palmer, was a longtime member of Post 130 ï 
along with numerous other veterans organizations in 
the region ï as well as past commander and finance 
officer, and was named ñVeteran of the Yearò in Ludlow 
in 2010. He served as an adjutant for the state 
Department of Veterans Services from 1958 to 1966 and 
was made an Honorary Department Commander at the 
1999 convention of the American Legion. 
 
He passed away in 2011. VETSô NEWS EDITORôS NOTE: 
When Peter Pappas passed away in 2011, he had 66 
continuous years of membership in the American 
Legion.) 
 
In a letter to the Journal Register last year, Pappasô 
daughter Anita Pappas-Raposa shared memories of her 
father: 
 
ñMy father Peter Pappasô last years were wildly 
frustrating. I cared for him, as daughters often do, as I 
tried to balance my own professional and personal life 

with the needs of an aged parent,ò she wrote. ñHe had 
been a big presence in a small town. He was well-known 
as a veterans agent and local politician most of his adult 
life. People either idolized him or found him 
overwhelming. He was brassy and bold, funny and high-
spirited and immeasurably charming to most who just 
met him and many who knew him for decades.ò 
 
Among those honored with roses at Palmerôs Sept. 11 
ceremony were SFC Daniel Henry Petithory, of Cheshire 
(2001); Sgt. Gregory Belanger, of Deerfield (2003); Sgt. 
Glenn Richard Allison, of Pittsfield (2004); Pfc. Markus 
J. Johnson, of Springfield (2004); CW2 Stephen Michael 
Wells, of North Egremont (2004); 1st Lt. Travis John 
Fuller, of Granville (2005); Capt. John William Maloney, 
of Chicopee (2005); Spec. David J. Babineau, of 
Springfield (2006); Cpl. Jeremy Paul Bouffard, of 
Middlefield (2007); Pfc. Kenneth J. Iwasinski, of 
Belchertown (2007); Staff Sgt. Daniel Allan Newsome, of 
Chicopee (2007); Spec. Ari D. Brown-Weeks, of Leyden 
(2007); 1st Sgt. Devin A. Dupont, of Chicopee (2009); 
Sgt. Joshua David Desforges, of Ludlow )2010); Pfc. 
Michael R. Demarsico II, of North Adams (2012); Spec. 
Mitchell K. Daehling, of Dalton (2013); and Gunnery Sgt. 
Thomas Sullivan, of Springfield (2015). A final rose was 
presented for those men and women who have returned 
from active duty and died as a result of  injuries sus-
tained in war. 
 
Nay also shared the story of Rick Rescorla, a veteran of 
the Vietnam War who evacuated Morgan Stanley Dean 
Witter in the Twin Towers on Sept. 11 and though he 
perished, he was credited with saving countless lives. 
 
ñDuring combat in Vietnam, Lt. Rick Rescorla would 
sing to his troops to keep their spirits high while under 
fire. As head of security for Morgan Stanley Dean Witter 
in New York, Rescorla used the same tactics to calm co-
workers as he led them from their offices during the 
attacks on the World Trade Center,ò reads the memorial 
Nay will read. ñRescorla survived battlefields in 
Southeast Asia but he apparently was not so fortunate 
Sept. 11. Rescorla was last seen in a 10th floor 
staircase. He is credited with saving 3,800 colleagues, 
while sacrificing himself.ò (The Journal Register) 
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LEOMINSTER BOY SCOUTS HONORED  
FOR THE WALL THAT HEALS EFFORTS 

 
Members of Leominster Boy Scout Troop 151 were recognized, Tuesday, September 11 for their efforts to support 
Thw Wall That Heals Fitchburg 2018 at Crocker Field. Joining them for the presentation were Joe Firmani, who 
spearheadeed The Wall That Heals visit to Fitchburg, Fitchburg Veterans Services Commissioner Michele Marino 
and Leominster American Legion Post 151 Adjutant Robert Haskell. 
 
Joe Firmani, Fitchburg Veterans Services 
Commissioner Michele Marino (a member of Fitchburg 
American Legion Post 10)  and American Legion Post 
151 Adjutant Robert Haskell presented Leominster Boy 
Scouts Troop 151 on Tuesday, Sept. 11 with a Certificate 
of Appreciation on behalf of the City of Fitchburg and 
the Fitchburg Veterans Council for its efforts to support 
The Wall That Heals Fitchburg 2018 at Crocker Field. 
 
ñThis is the second time Post 151 has stepped up when 
called,ò said Firmani, who spearheaded The Wall That 
Healsô visit to Fitchburg. ñThey supported the 
Leominster visit in 2016 and we were so impressed with 
the boys and their post leader, Bob Stanley, that I did 
not hesitate to contact them again for the 2018 exhibit. 
 
ñThe Boys of Post 151 continue to show that the values 
and skills taught through the Scouting program are 
alive and well in Central Massachusetts,ò he continued. 
ñOver the five days óThe Wallô was in Fitchburg, they 
were on site every day.ò 
 
Firmani explained that the Scouts used The Wall that 
Heals app on their phones to quickly help visitors find 
names on the wall, kept the area pristine, picked up litter 

that made it to the field, ñran water to other volunteers 
and visitors, and, as hot as it was, they kept the flowers 
watered and fresh the entire time. Volunteers and 
visitors alike commented daily on how impressed they 
were to see these boys work as hard as they did, 
knowing they gave up five days of their summer to be 
on site for this memorable event.ò 
 
Firmani said he also presented the Scouts with a photo 
album containing 10 handpicked photos from that week. 
 
ñThose photos were group pictures of Fitchburg Fire, 
Fitchburg Police, The Escort Riders and the boys hard 
at work,ò Firmani said. ñThe point behind the album was 
to convey to them they were just as vital to the success 
of the event as the organizations that we all hold in high 
esteem and we consider them in the same class. 
 
ñI cannot properly express the value I believe Scouting 
brings to our younger generation,ò he added. ñI can only 
say look at the boys from Leominster Post 151 and Bob 
Stanley. When called, they bring out the best in Central 
Massachusetts, Leominster and Scouting, and we 
cannot thank them enough.ò (Leominster Champion) 

 

 
 

 



 

SANDWICH: INMATES SPRUCE UP AMERICAN LEGION HALL 
SANDWICH -- Inmates from the Barnstable County Sheriffôs office did 
a lot of work on the Clark-Haddad American Legion Post 188 Hall on 
Main Street in Sandwich recently. They removed the chimney and 
plugged the hole, painted the building, did some landscaping along 
the parking lot, and are also building a new retaining wall as part of 
the project. 
 
This kind of community service has been going on for over two 
decades. Work crews get out of the jail environment and get some 
practical experience in carpentry, construction, landscaping, etc. 
with licensed professionals working alongside them. 
 
Captain Joseph Brait, who supervised the community service crew, 
said that only a handful of the hundreds of inmates qualify for this 
community work through their record as inmates, their experience, 
and their proven trustworthiness since incarceration. 
 
Major David Neal (a member of Post 188) has been community 
services coordinator for the Barnstable County Sheriffôs office for two 
decades. He loves the job. He is able to help nonprofits, civic groups, 
veterans groups, and municipalities save money on work that needs 
to get done in and around their buildings. 
 
ñSheriff (James) Cummings wants to support Americaôs veterans 
whenever possible,ò he said,  ñAnything we can do to help them save 
money, we are happy to do it.ò 

 
Inmates Alejo Fernandes (lrft) and Troy 
Bickford get ready to knock down the 
chimney at Clark-Haddad American 
Legion Post 188. 

 
This community service program has saved municipalities and organizations up to $650,000 a year in costs. In 
total, the program has saved organizations close to $10 million since its inception. Itôs a win-win situation for all. 
 
Watch the 17-second video of the chimney coming down.  CLICK HERE.  (WickedLocal Sandwich) 

 
Two inmates paint the Clark-Haddad American Legion Post 188 on Main Street in Sandwich, Mass. 

 

https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=tNdVaAWkuZM


 

SONS OF THE AMERICAN LEGION ANNOUNCE OFFICERS 
 

The Nonantum Sons of The American 
Legion, Squadron 440 in Newton, Mass. 
have announced their new slate of officers 
for calendar 2019,  
 
The Next major event for the Sons will be 
to decorate all of the Newton Needham 
bridges with American Flags in honor of 
military veterans. This is a bi-annual event 
coinciding with both Veteranôs Day, Nov. 
11, and Memorial Day in honor of fallen 
heros. 
 
Immediately following this yearôs 
Veteranôs Day ceremony at 11 a.m. Nov. 11 
at the American Legion Post 440, 295 
California St. Newton, there will be a 
ceremonial flag retirement with honors in 
the parking lot. The event is open to all. 
(WickedLocal Newton) 

 
Pictured, from left: Top, Cecil Andrews, sergeant at arms; Philip 
DeVincentis, historian; Bob Bombara, finance officer; Al 
Cecchinelli, chaplain. Bottom, Paul Antonllis Jr., vice commander; 
Nick Pasquarosa, commander; Richard Spaulding Sr., vice-
commander; Paul Pasquarosa, adjutant. 

 

 

THE ANNUAL SALUTE TO WESTFIELD  
PARADE AT THE BIG E ON SEPT. 27. 

 
Westfield American Legion Post 124 members Rich Olechna, left, and Randy Sherwin, with the American flag, wait 
for the Salute to Westfield day parade to start. 

 



 

 

DEPT. OF MASS.  
AMERICAN LEGION 

COMMANDER  
FRED J WHITE  

SCHEDULE 
OCTOBER 13, TO  

OCTOBER 31, 2018  

DATE              FUNCTION                POST         TIME 

0CT 13 FALL CONFERENCE    INDY  5PM 

THRU 

OCT. 16 FALL CONFERENCE    INDY  7AM 

 

OCT.  17 VETERANS COUNCIL QUINCY  294  7PM 

 

OCT. 18 CC DISTRICT 1 DALTON   155  630PM 

 

OCT. 20 WOMEN VETS LOMBARDOS  HERE 12PM 

 

OCT 20 MEMBERSHIP TRNG AUBURN  279  10 to 2PM 

 

OCT 21 CC DISTRICT 8 HAVERHILL    4             2PM 

 

OCT 22 PERSONAL DAY     ALL DAY 

 

OCT 25 CC DISTRICT 9        6:30PM 

 

OCT 26 PERSONAL DAY       10AM 

 

OCT. 27 VETERANS EXPO NEW BEDFORD    1       10to3PM 

 

OCT. 28 NELSON BLAKE APPR. DAY   315  1-2PM` 

SUBJECT TO CHANGE 

 

BLUES BAND AT FANEUIL HALL 
 
The Moody Street Blues Band will perform from 11 a.m. to 1 p.m. on Saturday, Oct. 13 at Faneuil Hall Marketplace, 
Congress Street. 
 
This small band of the Waltham American Legion Band performs New Orleans style jazz and soft rock on the bands 
antique trolley. The nine-piece group consists of traditional Dixieland instruments with some added keyboards, 
strings and vocals. They are a community band supporting veteransô events and other non-profit community 
organizations. (WickedLocal Scituate) 

 



 

SOMERSET AMERICAN LEGION POST NOW SERVING FOOD TO PUBLIC 
SOMERSET ð If you called the Somerset American 
Legion Post on Friday night and asked them ñWhatôs 
cooking?ò, they would have told you they had a 
barbecued chicken sandwich in olive oil, a shaved 
steak sandwich with peppers, onions and parmesan 
cheese and meat loaf with mashed potatoes, gravy and 
vegetables. 
 
They are selling food to the public at the American 
Legion Post, located at 55 Roosevelt Ave. in Somerset, 
and will have three different choices every Friday that 
will be prepared by David and Ana Sarmento who have 
experience in restaurants. 
 
Davidôs parents owned a restaurant called Beira Alta in 
Fall River for 30 years before retiring and leasing the 
restaurant. He grew up in the restaurant business and 
learned about it from his family. 

 
David and Ana Sarmento are the cooks for food are the 
cooks for food that is being sold to the public at the 
Somerset American Legion Post. 

 
ñItôs a tradition in my family to cook,ò David said. ñThey 
did it. I said I should do it, too.ò 
 
David and Ana now run a breakfast place called 
Highland Spa for Anaôs father on Saturdays and 
Sundays. They also do catering. 
 
David said the key to the restaurant business and 
catering is good food, cleanliness and putting out a nice 
product. 
 
Ana said she has learned a lot about cooking from David 
and her mother. 
 
ñHe always has secrets when he marinades,ò Ana said. 
ñThat I canôt tell you, because he wonôt tell me.ò 
 
David makes a lot of marinades with wines and spices, 
depending on the meal he is preparing. 
 
ñIt gives it more flavor, makes it more appealing, 
tastier,ò David said. 
 
Ana said the chicken piccata and the baked stuffed 
scrod that she and David make have been very popular. 
David said that he and Ana decided to start offering their 
food at the Legion Hall because the opportunity became 
available. He said the people at the Legion are nice. 

People can call the post at (508)679-2380 to order the 
food for takeout or to eat it at the hall. The Legion Hall 
has tables set up with 84 seats, but has a capacity of 
147 people. Orders can start being made at 5 p.m. on 
Fridays and the food will be served until 7:30 p.m. If 
someone can not get to the hall to pick up the food, 
someone will deliver it to them, said Stephen Souza, a 
member of the Somerset American Legion Post and the 
district commander for the Legion. 
 
ñWe did it before and it was pretty successful,ò Souza 
said of selling food at the Legion Post. ñWe did it for the 
veterans. They wanted meals. Now, weôre opening it up 
to the public.ò  
 
Souza said the first week that the Sarmentos cooked at 
the Legion hall for the public on Sept. 28, they ran out 
of food. He said everyone who tried it, loved the food. 
He said the food is offered at reasonable prices. 
 
The Legion Post also has a bar where people can buy 
drinks. 
 
Souza said the Legion Post also has karaoke on Friday 
nights. He said the public can come to the hall to enjoy 
the food and participate in karaoke. He wants them to 
call the Legion on Fridays and ask ñWhatôs 
cooking?ò(SouthCoastToday.com) 

 

 
 

 

YOU MAKE ME SMILE! 
éwhen you send news and upcoming events to 
VETSô NEWS for publication.  CLICK HERE to send 
an email to the VETSô NEWS editor. Items will be 
used as space permits. 
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TESTIMONIAL BANQUET IN HONOR OF  
DEPARTMENT COMMANDER FRED WHITE 

 

 
SEE NEXT PAGE FOR DISTRICT TICKET CHAIRMEN 



 

SEE NEXT PAGE FOR AD FORM 
 



 

 
 

SEE NEXT PAGE FOR BOOSTER SHEET 



 
 



 

 
 



 

 
 

 

  



 

MASSACHUSETTS LEGION UNIFRM PATCHES 

 
Send order form to the Department of Mass. American Legion office in Boston (address below).  
 
When we get the order we will call and let you know how much for shipping. Please put a phone number on the 
form. We do not mail patches out until we get the check 
 
Judith Hall 
The American Legion 
Membership Coordinator 
Rm 546-2 State House 
Boston MA 02133 
617-727-2966 

 

 
 
 



 

 
 

AND OTHER VETERANS ACTIVITIES 

 
PIG ROAST ï American Legion Riders Chapter 224, Easthampton, will hold its 15th anniversary pig roast on Oct. 
13 at the Dalton Lavallee American Legion Post 224, 190 Pleasant St., Easthampton. A social hour will be held from 
4 to 5 p.m., followed by dinner, music provided by a DJ, and raffles, including a 50/50 raffle. Tickets are $20 each 
and may be purchased at the post, from any American Legion rider, or by calling Sylvia at 413+665-1250. (Daily 
Hampshire Gazette) 

 



 

 
 



 

 
 

ABINGTON, MASS OCTOBERFEST 
 
Pancake Breakfast: Sunday, Oct. 14, 8-10:30 a.m., American Legion Building Post 112, 1027 Washington St., Abing-
ton, Mass. Sponsored by the Abington Lions and the American Legion. $8 per person, $25 max per family.  
 
Beer and Food Garden: noon-4 p.m., American Legion Building, 1027 Washington St. Sponsored by the American 
Legion. (WickedLocal Abington) 

 


